
 

 

 

 

 

 

May 1, 2024 

 

The Honorable Robert B. Aderholt    The Honorable Rosa DeLauro  

Chairman       Ranking Member  

Subcommittee of Labor, Health    Subcommittee of Labor, Health  

and Human Services     and Human Services 

Committee on Appropriations    Committee on Appropriations  
 

Dear Chairman Aderholt and Ranking Member DeLauro,  

I am requesting funding for Project Brighton S.E.T: Strengthening Brighton’s Police Force for a 

Safer Community in fiscal year 2025. The entity to receive funding for this project is City of 

Brighton, located at 3700 Main Street Brighton, AL 35020. The funding would be used to equip 

the Brighton Police Department with the necessary materials and equipment to effectively serve 

and protect the community. The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds because it 

enhances the Brighton Police Department’s capacity to respond to emergencies, prevent crime, 

and foster a sense of security among residents. This project has a Federal nexus because it is for 

the purposes authorized in Section 1701(b)(8) of the Omnibus Crime Control and Safe Streets 

Act of 1968 (34 U.S.C. § 10381(b)(8)). I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, 

and neither does anyone in my immediate family.  

 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

    Terri Sewell 

                      Member of Congress (AL-07) 
 

 

 


